## **ENDNOTES**

1"Oldest Settlers Relate Experiences," <u>Galveston</u>
<u>Daily News</u>. June 18, 1911, n. p.

\*Naturalization records, District Clerk's Office, Williamson County Courthouse, Georgetown, Texas; Editors, History of Texas Together with a Biographical History of Milam, Williamson, Bastrop, Travis, Lee and Burleson Counties (Chicago: The Lewis Publishing Co., 1893), p. 565; Clara Stearns Scarbrough, Land Of Good Water (Georgetown: Sun Publishers, 1973), p. 167.

Editors, p. 565.

\*Scarbrough, pp. 154, 167, 224; Daniel Hardy, David Moore, and Marlene Heck, "Historic Resources Survey of Georgetown", m.s., 1984. Properties from the survey that were specifically used included the McMurray House and the First Presbyterian Church. Copies of the survey are on file at the offices of the Georgetown Heritage Society and the Texas Historical Commission.

Deed Records (8/185-187, 16/153, and 13/616) and Plat Records (Cabinet E/88), County Clerk's Office, Williamson County Courthouse, Georgetown, Texas.

\*Scarbrough, p. 167; J. C. Johnson, interview with Dan K. Utley, April 28, 1989 (Mr. Johnson is the great-great-grandson of C. A. D. Clamp. In his possession are many of the family photographs, records, letters, and journals).

<sup>7</sup>Editors, pp. 565-566.

Prebyterian Church, "History of the First Prebyterian Church of Georgetown," an unpublished manuscript, n.d., pp. 2-9. Similar information is included in: "First Presbyterian Church: its first 125 years," Williamson County Sun, June 7, 1979, Section 1, p. 11.

Presbyterian manuscript, pp. 2-9.

10Presbyterian manuscript, pp. 2-9.

June 17, 1915, p. 1.

## 12Williamson County Sun, June 17, 1915, p. 1.

"Carol Kenedy, "Main Street, Georgetown, Texas: Historic and Architectural Development of the Courthouse Square and Commercial District." Unpublished report, 1983 (on file at the Georgetown Heritage Society office, Georgetown); Clara Stearns Scarbrough, "Williamson County Sun Buildings," unpublished manuscript, n.d.

## BIBLIOGRAPHY

- "Death of C. A. D. Clamp." <u>Williamson County Sun</u> (Georgetown, Texas), June 17, 1915.
- Deed Records, County Clerk's Office, Williamson County Courthouse, Georgetown, Texas.
- Editors. History of Texas Together with a Biographical History of Milam, Williamson, Bastrop, Travis, Lee and Burleson Counties. Chicago: The Lewis Publishing Co., 1893.
- First Presbyterian Church. "History of First Presbyterian Church of Georgetown." Unpublished manuscript, n.d.
- Hardy, Daniel, David Moore, and Marlene Heck. "Historic Resources Survey of Georgetown." Manuscript, 1984.
- Johnson, J. C. Interview with Dan K. Utley, April 28, 1989.
- Kennedy, Carol. "Main Street, Georgetown, Texas: Historic and Architectural Development of the Courthouse Square and Commercial District." Unpublished report, 1983.
- Naturalization Records, County Clerk's Office, Williamson County Courthouse, Georgetown, Texas.
- "Oldest Settlers Relate Experiences," <u>Galveston Daily News</u> (Galveston, Texas), June 18, 1911.
- Scarbrough, Clara Stearns. <u>Land of Good Water</u>. Georgetown: Sun Publishers, 1973.
- \_\_\_\_\_\_. "Williamson County Sun Buildings."
  Unpublished manuscript, n.d.